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Tyler Nanstad Promoted to Spooner Line Superintendent 
 
 

Barron Electric Cooperative is pleased to announce the promotion of Tyler Nanstad to the position 

of Spooner Area Line Superintendent upon the retirement of Scott DeVoe. Tyler will be 

responsible for planning and supervising work for the construction, operations, maintenance and 

repair of the cooperative’s electric distribution system in their northern service territory. Tyler has 

been a lineman for Barron Electric for seven years.  Prior to working at Barron Electric, he worked 

for Spooner Utilities, Xcel Energy in LaCrosse, and Com Ed in Chicago. Tyler remarked, “I look 

forward to contributing to the Cooperative’s ongoing efforts to maximize our integrated systems to 

their full potential. With safety as our number one priority, I will continue the process of designing 

the system with reliability and long-term growth in mind.” 

General Manager Aaron Torud commented, “Tyler’s experience, positive attitude and forward 

thinking will be beneficial in this position.”  He added, “Scott’s 33 years of experience at the 

cooperative and exceptional work ethic will be greatly missed.  He has formed valuable 

relationships with our members and employees. We wish Scott the best in his retirement.” 
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